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HUMAN RESOURCES MEMORANDUM NO. 03-100

November 19, 2003

TO: Lt. Governor, Secretary, Undersecretary, Assistant Secretaries, Deputy Assistant
Secretaries, Program Managers

FROM: Mary F. Ginn
Human Resources Director

SUBJECT: Edablishing and Maintaining Eligibility for Promotions
and Information Regarding Civil Service Job Search Features

Onceagan, wewishto remind al employeesthat it isthe employee sresponsibility to establish and maintain
persond digibility for promotiond opportunities in sate government. Many Civil Service jobs require
specia announcements before gpplicationswill be accepted. Other jobs are continuoudy announced and
gpplicationsare accepted at any timeby Civil Service. For thelast few years since theinception of the* Job
Search” feature on the Civil Service web ste, some jobs dlow applications to be sent directly to the
agencies publishing vacancies.

Currently, at CRT, when avacancy occurs for ajob that is continuoudy announced by Civil Service, the
Human Resources Office requestsalist of available gpplicantsfrom Civil Service. After wereceivetheli,
we often send out a hundred or more Inquiries of Availability. Employees who have maintained current
gradeswill receive aninquiry and will be considered for the promotiona opportunity. Employeeswho have
not maintained current grades will not receive an inquiry and will missthe opportunity for consideretion. Itis
therefore essentid for employeesto apply for higher leve jobs, including thosein atraining series, asthey
become qudified to insure having a current grade when a vacancy occurs.

Soon, we will see some changes occurring in the application process. When the new processes are
findized, certain jobswill only be announced on the Civil Serviceweb sitethrough “ Job Search.” Agencies
will be ableto hiredirectly from those who gpply using thisonline service and will not berequired towait for
aCivil Servicelig of digibleapplicants, nor will agenciesbe required to send out inquiries. Thismethod will

enable agenciesto fill vacanciesfor these jobs much quicker. Employeeswill only learn of these vacancies
through Job Search and will be required to gpply directly to the agencies making the announcements. These
jobswill require that applicants dready have grades before gpplying. We will announce more about this
new process when Civil Service releases the details after the first of the year.
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Those of you who regularly visit the Civil Service web site may aready be aware of anew “Job Search
Subscription” servicethat is available online. Thisis a service for job seekers wishing to be notified when
certain jobs are announced. Job notices are sent by e-mail to those who subscribe (free of charge) tothis
sarvice. A copy of the Job Search Subscription page from the Civil Service web Siteis attached for your
informetion.

The Civil Serviceweb ste dso providesimportant information about qualifications and testing requirements
for dl Civil Service jobs For more information, plesse vigt the Civil Service web dte,
www.dscs.state.la.us, or cal the Human Resources Office for information at (225) 342-0880.
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